ILMINSTER TOWN COUNCIL

Council Offices North Street ILMINSTER Somerset TA19 ODG

Tel: 01460 52149 Fax: 01460 55642

e-mail: town.council@ilminster.gov.uk

Town Clerk: Stephen Fisher

30 April 2007

Mr John Jeffrey Greenfylde School Silver Street ILMINSTER TA19

Dear John

Strategic Vision

As you will know, the Town Council has prepared a draft Strategic Vision for Ilminster which considers a number of ways in which members would like to see the town developing over the next 5, 10, even 20 years. The Strategic Vision is wide ranging and its implementation in many areas will be dependent on funding and indeed policy decisions which are not under our control. However it is clear that we need to generate a vision which carries wide public support, so that it can be enshrined in the development planning strategies of District and County Councils if we are to make progress in this town.

The consultative process is under way and the opportunity is being provided for individual members of the community to make their views known. At the same time, there are some stakeholder organisations who we also need to discuss the proposals with, particularly when some relate specifically to their area of interest.

We would therefore like to have the opportunity for one or two of our members to discuss the vision with your Governing Body. Clearly individual Governing Body members can — and indeed have — expressed personal views but it would be helpful to have a corporate reaction. The consultation is expected to run through until the end of May to give the Council an opportunity to produce a final document before the summer. Is it possible therefore to fit in a session within that time framework — we are happy to try to accommodate whatever dates you would like to suggest.

I am writing in similar terms to Paul Birbeck at Swammead School.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Fisher Town Clerk

6

ILMINSTER TOWN COUNCIL

Council Offices North Street ILMINSTER Somerset TA19 ODG

Tel: 01460 52149 Fax: 01460 55642

e-mail: town.council@ilminster.gov.uk

Town Clerk: Stephen Fisher

30 April 2007

Mr Paul Birbeck Swanmead School Ditton Street ILMINSTER TA19

Dear Paul

Strategic Vision

As you will know, the Town Council has prepared a draft Strategic Vision for Ilminster which considers a number of ways in which members would like to see the town developing over the next 5, 10, even 20 years. The Strategic Vision is wide ranging and its implementation in many areas will be dependent on funding and indeed policy decisions which are not under our control. However it is clear that we need to generate a vision which carries wide public support, so that it can be enshrined in the development planning strategies of District and County Councils if we are to make progress in this town.

The consultative process is under way and the opportunity is being provided for individual members of the community to make their views known. At the same time, there are some stakeholder organisations who we also need to discuss the proposals with, particularly when some relate specifically to their area of interest.

We would therefore like to have the opportunity for one or two of our members to discuss the vision with your Governing Body. Clearly individual Governing Body members can — and indeed have — expressed personal views but it would be helpful to have a corporate reaction. The consultation is expected to run through until the end of May to give the Council an opportunity to produce a final document before the summer. Is it possible therefore to fit in a session within that time framework — we are happy to try to accommodate whatever dates you would like to suggest.

I am writing in similar terms to John Jeffrey at Greenfylde School.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Fisher Town Clerk